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Reserve the Date: 
October 17, 6:30 p.m.

2019 Right to Life Banquet

Brad Mattes

Local Right to Life Groups 
has announced that Brad-

ley Mattes will be the banquet 
speaker for the upcoming ban-
quet which will be held on 
Thursday, October 17, at the Si-
mon J. Graber Building off the 
Odon/Cannelburg Road. Mattes 
is president of Life Issues Insti-
tute, the pro-life grassroots part-
ner of the Susan B. Anthony List 
Education Fund, headquartered 
in Cincinnati, Ohio. The organization was founded by pro-life 
pioneer Dr. John C. Willke in 1991. 

Brad hosts Life Issues, a daily radio commentary on abor-
tion and other life issues. Carried on nearly 1,200 radio outlets 
across the US, the program was recognized by National Reli-
gious Broadcasters with the 2016 Radio Impact Award. Brad has 
also hosted various half-hour radio programs on such topics as 
the anniversary of Roe v. Wade, adoption, men and abortion, 
and US Supreme Court vacancies.

The RTL Banquet will be held two weeks later this year in 
order to accommodate the speaker, who is well known in pro-
life circles. Brad also served on the National Right to Life Board 
of Directors along with DCRTL President Louis Kavanaugh Jr., 
when Dr. Jack Willke served as president of National RTL. Be 
sure to mark this date on your calendar and keep it open for 
this special event. Tickets will be available again through Ta-
ble Hosts as in the past. Tickets will be $15 for adults and col-
lege students. Students/children $10.

Have You Attended a Right to Life 
Banquet? If not, Plan to Attend
If you have not attended a Right to Life banquet, you 

might consider doing so. If you are pro-life, show your 
support to the movement by your attendance at these ban-
quets. These pro-life individuals leading the pro-life move-
ment in Daviess and Martin County have given so much 
of their lives to the organization and to the movement that 
it would mean so much to them by your presence at the 
banquet. It would also be encouragement to them to con-
tinue in this battle. If they don’t do it, who will. We need 
your support and encouragement as many have been in this 
battle for 40 years and are tired but do not want to give up. 
So please encourage those brave soldiers who have given so 
much to the movement and for the unborn to hang in there 
and keep going. You may also find these banquets are very 
informing and interesting; and who knows, you may want 
to get involved and do something in this battle to save the 
lives of the unborn. You can do this by your presence at the 
banquets and by your financial support. Hope to see you 
there on October 17. For tickets, call 812-486-3658! Please 
reserve the date of October 17! You will not regret it!

Speaker: Brad Mattes

Pray For Our President Trump

We are asking for everyone to consider praying each day 
for our president and his administration. The liberal 

media along with Democrats, the Hollywood crowd, and the 
anti-Christian people in America are working daily as a resis-
tance mob to bring down this administration. They will stop 
at nothing to discredit the president in every way they can. We 
truly have a pro-life administration working for us and we need 
them to continue working to save the lives of the unborn. Let us 
continue with our prayers for President Trump. Please take time 
each day to lift up our president and all our elected officials in 
prayer. Even pray for those who are pro-abortion—let us pray 
for their conversion. 
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Democrat Candidates Running for 
President in 2020 All Support Abortion up 
to the Time of Birth
by Louis Kavanaugh Jr.

An update on the 2020 election thus far shows that all Dem-
ocratic candidates for president want to outdo the other 

on the abortion issue and other life issues. When one candidate 
wants to kill all unborn children up to the time of birth, another 
Democrat candidate will go one up on their fellow Democrats 
running for president by promising free abortions to illegal 
immigrants, and it just goes on and on from there. If you lis-
tened to the Democratic presidential debate it was more than 
one could take as all Democratic candidates were downright 
hateful towards President Trump and expressed more concern 
for illegal immigrants than for the unborn children. I guess you 
might say none of them are measuring up to the task of being 
president of the United States. President Trump may not be a 
prefect individual, but he has this field of Democrats beat by 
a mile. The problem is that the Democrats are calling for “free 
stuff ” for everyone, and the younger generation and those who 
have lived off the government are taken in by the “free stuff talk”. 
We face a tough battle next year for the election of a pro-life 
president as so many voters are looking for the government to 
give them something for nothing. We just hope our country has 
the guts to stand up and vote pro-life and for the protection of 
the unborn. When we say vote pro-life, we truly mean it! May 
God bless the USA!

House Democrats Continue to Block 
Republican Bill to Stop the Killing of the 

Unborn at Birth
Nancy Pelosi and House Democrats continue to refuse a 

request to allow a vote on the Born Alive Abortion Survivors 
Protection Act, legislation that would stop infanticide and pro-
vide medical care and treatment for babies who survive abor-
tions. Time and time again House Democrats refused to vote on 
this bill, reading the same statement they have read the previous 
occasions that claims there is no bipartisan agreement to bring 
the bill up for a vote. Despite the claim, Republican leaders have 
repeatedly asked Pelosi and top Democrats to reach an agree-
ment for the bill to receive a vote.

National Right to Life Endorse 
President Trump for Re-Election
By Steven Ertelt, National, Washington, DC

Ahead of its 49th annual convention, the National Right to 
Life Committee endorsed pro-life President Donald Trump 

for his re-election. “As our nation celebrates Independence Day, 
we are proud to endorse the only presidential candidate who 
stands for the unalienable right to life,” said Carol Tobias, pres-
ident of the National Right to Life Committee. “From his first 
day in office, President Trump and his administration have been 
dedicated to advancing policies that protect the fundamental 
right to life for the unborn, the elderly, and the medically de-
pendent and disabled.”

NRLC said Trump has taken steps as president to ensure 
that Americans are not forced to fund abortions or the abor-
tion industry. “One of the president’s first acts in office was to 
restore the Mexico City Policy, which prevents tax funds from 
being given to organizations that perform abortions or lobby 
to change abortion laws of host countries. Later, the president 
expanded this policy to prevent $9 billion in foreign aid from 
being used to fund the global abortion industry,” the organzi-
ation said. “The Trump Administration also cut off funding to 
the United Nations Population Fund because of that agency’s 
involvement with China’s forced abortion program,” NRLC 
added. President Trump pledged “to veto any legislation that 
weakens current pro-life federal policies and laws, or that en-
courages the destruction of innocent human life at any state.”

His administration also intervened to stop the United Na-
tions from supporting abortion in a resolution about sexual 
violence. In 2018, under his leadership, the State Department 
removed references to the so-called “right” to abort an unborn 
baby from a global human rights report as well. This spring, the 
administration also finalized a new Title X rule that requires 
health care entities to completely separate abortion from their 
taxpayer-funded services. Planned Parenthood, which already 
has said it will not comply, could lose about $60 million annu-
ally through the policy change. However, the abortion group is 
suing to block the cuts.

Trump has appointed dozens of conservative judges to fed-
eral courts as well, including two to the U.S. Supreme Court. 
Editor’s Note: President Donald Trump has done more for the 
pro-life movement and the protection of the unborn than any 
president since abortion was made legal in all 50 states on Janu-
ary 22, 1973. This action by National RTL Board is not surpris-
ing with all the president has done for the pro-life movement.

Pro-Abortion Group Will Spend $20 
Million to Defeat President Trump and 

Pro-Life Lawmakers
A powerful abortion advocacy group plans to spend at least 

$20 million to support pro-abortion Democratic candidates in 
2020. Emily’s List, which is based in Washington, D.C., plans to 
support both state and federal candidates who believe abortions 
should be legal for any reason up to birth and taxpayer-funded. 
Its goals include defeating President Donald Trump and pro-life 
lawmakers who defend the rights of unborn babies.

Two of the pro-abortion group’s big targets are Michigan 
and Minnesota, according to Michigan Public Radio.

Pray to end Abortion, Also Vote to 
End Abortion!

This Means Voting for Pro-Life 
Candidates.
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Joe Biden’s Demand for 
Taxpayer-Funded Abortions 
Turns off Voters, Poll Shows

Former vice president Joe Biden’s newfound opposition to 
the Hyde amendment, which prohibits the direct federal 

funding of abortion, has brought the contentious issue of tax-
payer-funded abortion into the spotlight again. The politics 
of covering abortion through Medicaid has received main-
stream-media coverage during the last few months. In Slate, 
Will Saletan recently summarized public attitudes toward tax-
payer funding of abortion. Public-opinion scholars know that 
polling on life issues tends to be sensitive to question wording, 
but, as Saletan astutely points out, most data show that regard-
less of wording, there is substantial public opposition to taxpay-
er-funded abortion.

Biden’s reversal on Hyde — which he consistently supported 
during his decades as a U.S. senator from Delaware — has had 
an interesting effect on his public support. A Morning Consult 
poll suggested that his shift will benefit him in the primary, as 
30 percent of likely Democratic-primary voters said they would 
be more likely to support him, while only 19 percent said they 
would be less likely to do so. But the same poll found that his 
opposition to Hyde could hurt him in the general election, find-
ing that only 19 percent of general-election voters said they’d be 
more likely to vote for him, while 24 percent said they’d be less 
likely to do so.

His switch on the issue is evidence of the changing demo-
graphics within the Democratic party, as an older generation 
of voters is being replaced by a younger cohort that tends to 
be more liberal on social issues. Biden, along with his fellow 
primary contenders, clearly believes he must support taxpayer 
funding of abortion to be competitive on the left, despite the 
fact that polling data indicates this position is unpopular with 
the public. Republican politicians should aim to make their own 
opposition to publicly funded abortion a salient campaign issue 
during the 2020 election.

75% of Americans Oppose 
Democrats’ Agenda for Abortion 
Up to Birth at Taxpayer Expense 
By Micaiah Bilger   Washington, DC 

A new ad by March for Life Action exposes just how out of 
touch Democratic presidential candidates are with voters 

on the abortion issue. The ad, “Consensus,” highlights a recent 
poll showing strong opposition to taxpayer-funded abortions, 
something every major Democratic presidential candidate sup-
ports. “Over a decade of research demonstrates how out of touch 
the Democratic Party establishment has become with Demo-
cratic voters when it comes to abortion,” said Jeanne Mancini, 
March for Life Action. All of the top Democratic presidential 
candidates want to force taxpayers to fund abortion, including 
Elizabeth Warren, Bernie Sanders, Kamala Harris and Joe Biden 
– who recently flip-flopped on the issue. “The Democratic es-
tablishment would do well to listen to the American people – or 
even just their base – instead of caving in to the pressure of the 
abortion lobby,” she said.

Has the Bible changed 
its view on abortion? I 

don’t think so!

If abortion was wrong before,
It is still wrong today; and 
no slick-talking individuals 
can make abortion right!

It may be legal in 
the eyes of “some 

people,” but it is still 
morally wrong!

God’s Word remains the 
same!

Immigration: What’s Legal and 
What’s Not

There is so much division in our country now because the 
Democrats want open borders from Mexico so they can 

pick up sympatric votes from the Spanish people coming across 
the border. Now the pro-abortion Democrats want us to pay 
for abortions for illegal immigrants who are not US Citizens. 
We have always been a country to accept immigrants, but it 
could be done legally and not for political purposes. We want 
to accept them but not have them wave the flag of the country 
they are fleeing from in our face and try to force us to adopt the 
ways of their country. They are coming here and should be able 
to adapt to this country’s customs—not in every way, but at least 
make an attempt. Some are almost antagonistic and making de-
mands on our leaders, and of course this comes with the help of 
the Democrat leaders in our country. 
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When even some pro-lifers are 
willing to grant abortion excep-

tions in cases of rape, Nicole* and her 
daughter, Zoe, disagree. Nicole, now a 
member of Samaritan Ministries In-
ternational, one of the country’s lead-
ing healthcare sharing ministries, was 
raped by a high school acquaintance in 
1998 in Florida. Nine months later, she 
gave birth to Zoe, who turned 20 this 
past winter.

“It wasn’t her fault,” Nicole says. “I 
think a lot of people think abortion is 
an easy out because it takes away the 
‘problem,’ but the problem is not the 
child. The child didn’t do anything. 
The problem is you have to deal with the grief and the loss and 
the pain from what happened to you, and you deal with having 
to forgive somebody who has wronged you. But that person is 
not this innocent little baby.” Zoe, now a wife and mom herself 
with a job in a church preschool teaching 2-year-olds, said she 
is thankful for her mother’s brave decision. “I am really glad that 
she decided to keep me and really grateful for my grandparents 
being there and supporting her,” Zoe says.

Nicole married when Zoe was about 4 years old, and she 
and her husband, who adopted Zoe, have had four additional 
children. With the help of such resources such as Bible studies, 
Nicole has been able to work through the pain of the rape. But 
it has taken years. Nicole’s attack occurred when she and a boy 
went to his house to pick up a prop for a school play they both 
were performing in.

“He started coming on to me,” Nicole says. “I (said) ‘No, no, 
no. You have a girlfriend and I don’t want to do that.’ He kept 
persisting and becoming forceful and then he raped me. Then 
he acted like nothing happened … I was just sitting there mor-
tified. To him it was no big deal.” But it was a big deal to Nicole, 
who wasn’t able to tell anybody besides her parents what had 
happened until a couple years after Zoe had been born. After 
scaling back her college plans due to the baby, she moved back 
in with her parents.

“I was too ashamed to say anything for a long time,” Nicole 
remembers. “That was also hard because you’re carrying that se-
cret with you because it’s just embarrassing.” Nicole even found 
herself wishing for a miscarriage, “because then I wouldn’t have 
to deal with it.” “I know that sounds terrible, but it was out of 
fear,” Nicole says. 

The thought of having an abortion was “a brief blip.” “I was 
thinking, ‘Oh, if I had an abortion, no one would know, every-
thing would be fine,’” Nicole says. “I think it was really just Sa-
tan trying to put that thought into my head, because I’m not 
pro-abortion at all and wasn’t back then. We had done foster 
care with my parents. I think it was just Satan trying to get me 

Raped at 18, This Brave Mother Kept Her Baby Instead of Having an 
Abortion Michael Miller   Washington, DC

while I was vulnerable. … I don’t think 
I could live with myself if I actually 
went through with (abortion).” Nicole 
says her parents, both devout Chris-
tians, were “very supportive” of her 
choice to raise the baby. Besides her 
parents, financial support came later 
from a job at a department store as well 
as a settlement from a car accident that 
happened when she was a girl.

“I think God worked this out,” says 
Nicole, who also eventually earned an 
associate degree in criminal justice.

God wasn’t nearly done working in 
her life, though. When Zoe was 3 and 
the mom and baby had found their own 

apartment, Nicole met a Christian man who was very kind to 
Zoe. He and Nicole were married, and the family of three began 
to grow. Eventually, Zoe wanted to know more about her history.

“We never really kept it a secret,” Nicole says. “I just said, 
‘Somebody did something bad to Mommy. But I’ve always loved 
you. I never regretted having you. You’ve always been a blessing 
to me.’” 

Zoe made one unsuccessful attempt to contact her birth fa-
ther in her teens but got no response.

“It was a huge hurt in my life for so long that I still haven’t 
really gotten over it yet,” she says. “Rape hurts the kid, too, and 
not just the woman. But it’s still possible to overcome.” 

The rejection added to typical adolescent woes, but Zoe 
survived them. Helping was her adoptive father. Zoe says he has 
always treated her on equal footing with her siblings. “He has 
always treated me like his biological daughter,” she says. “We 
went to daddy-daughter dances and Girl Scouts. He’s never 
treated me differently. I really commend him for that.” Zoe and 
her mother are both actively pro-life and encourage pregnant 
moms in difficult circumstances to persevere. “Having a baby 
alone is very scary, but it’s such a short time in your life that 
it’s not worth doing something that drastic, something that you 
have to live with forever,” Nicole says. “You can’t take back an 
abortion. Ever. It’s so special that I have Zoe in my life, and she’s 
such a blessing. I don’t regret it. I’ve never regretted it for a day.”

Zoe uses her situation to encourage women to keep their 
babies in all situations. “I can say I’m a product of (rape),” she 
says. “I’m not less of a person because my biological father did a 
horrible thing. That doesn’t mean I should have to die for that. 
I don’t think the baby should be killed just because the father 
was a horrible person.” Abortion doesn’t solve a woman’s preg-
nancy predicament, the mother and daughter say, even in the 
case of rape. In fact, it makes it worse. “One wrong doesn’t 
right the wrong that has been done to you,” Nicole says. “Having 
an abortion doesn’t fix the pain and humiliation you feel from 
the rape. It just magnifies it.”
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The National Education Association (NEA) has come out of 
the closet, so to speak, and made official what we’ve sus-

pected all along. After trying to hide it for over thirty years, the 
NEA is now officially on record supporting an extreme position 
of abortion on demand throughout pregnancy. 

The good news is that tens of thousands of pro-life educa-
tors represented by NEA now have alternatives, and a recent US 
Supreme Court ruling backs them up. The NEA is the nation’s 
largest teacher’s union which boasts a membership of 3.2 mil-
lion educators. At their annual business meeting in Houston, 
delegates passed New Business Item 56. In part it reads, “The 
NEA vigorously opposes all attacks on the right to choose and 
stands on the fundamental right to abortion under Roe v. Wade.” 

Abortion is the violent killing of unborn babies. It can in-
flict horrific physical damage on a woman’s body and often bur-
dens the mother and father with emotional grief and remorse. 
It’s ironic that a teacher’s union is advocating the deaths of 
millions of future students. Pupils that will help ensure their 
employment and profession. Not all educators share this pro-
death agenda. There are scores of pro-life teachers who want to 
benefit from effective representation but wish to avoid support-
ing a pro-abortion advocate like the NEA.

Now they don’t have to: Last year’s Supreme Court deci-
sion, Janus v AFSCME, ruled against forced unionism, agency 
fees, and coerced dues for all public employees. This means pro-
life teachers have rights. With those rights come alternatives to 
the NEA. According to their website, members of Christian Ed-
ucators Association International enjoy $2 million professional 
liability coverage, representation by a local attorney, unlimited 
educational, and legal consultation and mentorship in how to 
walk out their faith legally in public schools. The Association 
of American Educators  is a non-union professional educators 
organization that sees the need for a professional educators or-
ganization that focuses on student achievement without an em-
phasis on partisan politics. Pro-life educators can also benefit 
from Teachers Saving Children, individuals associated with the 
education profession whose primary purpose is advocacy for all 
innocent human life from conception to natural death.

You can help protect America’s unborn babies and their 
parents by sharing this information with others. First, we must 
tell more people that the NEA seeks to impose an extreme 
pro-abortion policy in America. Second, if more educators are 
familiar with the NEA’s stand and know of their right to choose 
alternatives, the power and effectiveness of NEA can be dimin-
ished. Please help us spread the word.

Trump Admin Puts into Action 
New Rule Cutting $60 million 
from Planned Parenthood

Teachers Have Alternatives to 
Pro-Abortion Unions
by Bradley Mattes, Life Issues Institute

Editor’s Note: This is an on again and off again battle as lib-
eral judges rush to protect PP from losing millions of dollars 
in funding while the Trump administration is determined to 
cut their funding that is used to promote abortion. This is 
another indication that President Trump is keeping his word.

WASHINGTON, D.C., (LifeSiteNews, by Calvin Freiburger) 
– The Trump administration has announced the imminent en-
forcement of a rule that threatens to cut a tenth of Planned Par-
enthood’s federal tax funding, after receiving the go-ahead from 
a federal appeals court.

In February, the administration finalized a rule that will 
require “clear financial and physical separation between Title 
X-funded projects and programs or facilities where abortion is 
a method of family planning,” ban “referral for abortion as a 
method of family planning,” eliminate a “requirement that Title 
X providers offer abortion counseling and referral,” and require 
“more complete reporting by grantees about subrecipients and 
more clarity about informal partnerships with referral agencies.”

The rule is projected to cut almost $60 million from the 
$563.8 million Planned Parenthood received during the most 
recent fiscal year, and redirect it to women’s health providers 
that aren’t involved in abortions. This has provoked intense an-
ger among abortion supporters and lawsuits from 21 states and 
the District of Columbia, as well as Planned Parenthood and the 
American Medical Association (AMA).

In April, U.S. District Judge Stanley Bastian issued a na-
tionwide injunction against the rule, claiming it lacked “proper 
consideration of sound medical opinions and the economic and 
non-economic consequences” and likely “creates unreasonable 
barriers for patients to obtain appropriate medical care.” Last 
month a 9th Circuit panel reversed the injunction by a 7-4 vote, 
and last week the full court reaffirmed that decision, allowing 
the rule to take effect while the case on the merits is litigated. 
Following the ruling, the U.S. Department of Health & Human 
Services (HHS) informed the affected entities that the rule 
would take effect starting July 15, The Hill reports.

Are You Interested in Adopting a Child? 
Then Call Bethany Christian Services at 

317-578-5000
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I have watched with interest all of the controversy that has aris-
en over the separation of children from the adults who have 

entered our country illegally. Those who are driving this contro-
versy claim that their protests are driven out of compassion for 
the terrible plight of these immigrant families. However, this is 
only a false façade to hide the true sinister motive driving their 
actions. This protest, in truth, has little to do with immigrants 
and everything do with attacking and undermining a successful 
but controversial president. An examination of the facts will re-
veal their true agenda. 

First, where was the uproar over this practice under the 
previous administrations? If it is a deplorable practice now, it 
was equally deplorable in the past; but no one raised a voice 
about it until President Trump took office. Since the law has not 
changed nor its enforcement, 
one is left with the conclusion 
that the real uproar is over 
President Trump, not suffering 
immigrants. The progressive 
left is taking advantage of the 
illegal immigrants’ plight to 
push their political agenda. No 
real compassion here! 

Secondly, the correction of 
this problem is not the respon-
sibility of the president but of 
Congress. They made the laws, 
and they have the power to 
change them. However, as in 
the case of DACA, the liberal 
left in Congress has made the problem of illegal immigration 
the fault of our president. President Trump has repeatedly called 
upon Congress to propose legislation to fix the problem, but to 
this date they have offered nothing. This reveals the liberal left’s 
true hypocrisy and agenda. If they were really concerned about 
the plight of illegal immigrants they would take appropriate ac-
tion to correct the laws they enacted. 

Thirdly, where is the liberal left’s outrage concerning those 
American citizens whose children have been separated from 
them due to illegal activity? After all, if the real issue is about 
separating children from their parents, would this not also ap-
ply to the citizens of our nation as well? When a citizen of our 
country violates our laws, if they are a parent, they face the pos-
sibility of being separated from their children who are placed 
in the care of the government. We do this out of compassion 
for our children. We remove the children from an unsafe envi-
ronment and from the jails and prisons where their parents are 
being held. The same can be said of some of the children being 

brought across the border by adults who are not actually their 
parents but are criminals using the children as means to gain 
entrance. The fact that the liberal left accepts separation of chil-
dren from their parents in our judicial system shows once again 
that their only interest in the illegal immigrant is to attack the 
present administration. 

Fourthly, where is the liberal left’s outrage over the many 
American victims of those illegal immigrants who commit 
crimes against our citizens. Their latest cry is to do away with 
ICE, one of our most important tools for preventing criminal 
illegal immigrants from entering our country and deporting 
those who are already here. Their anger and hatred toward our 
president and his administration is so intense that they are will-
ing to openly allow the criminal element to enter our country 

to prey on our citizens if by 
doing so they can undermine, 
discredit, and even destroy the 
present administration. Jesus 
described the rulers of his day, 
who were just as hypocriti-
cal in their agendas, as “white 
washed tombs” (Matt. 23:27). 
On the outside they look beau-
tiful but on the inside they are 
full of self-centered corrupt 
agendas.

Finally, their hypocrisy is 
seen in their use of the Bible 
to defend their agenda. I say 
hypocrisy because they use the 

Scriptures as if they believe they are sacred; but in reality their 
lives reflect that have no respect for the Bible, its teaching, or the 
God who authored them. Jesus commanded that we love our 
enemies and bless them (Matt. 5:24), but they clearly do not. 
They unleash every vulgar and profane thought of the evil heart 
of man to discredit and destroy the president and those who 
serve under him. Likewise, Jesus and Paul commanded that we 
are to honor and obey those in authority over us (Matt. 22:21-
22; Romans 13:5-7), but they do not embrace this teaching. The 
fact that they have chosen some of the vilest content to defame 
the president at every opportunity is a clear indicator of their 
hearts’ true condition. 

It is clear then that those who are shouting the loudest 
about compassion are in truth hypocrites who are driven by 
their self-serving and destructive agenda. May we follow the 
words of Jesus by honoring those in authority and praying for 
them as they carry out the work that they have been elected 
to do. 

Thoughts On the Immigration Controversy

By Pastor Louis Showers

Editor’s Note: The following is an article by Pastor Louis Showers that appeared in the local newspaper on the immigration 
issue that still rings true even today. We feel this is an issue that many Americans feel strongly about and we are reprinting it 
here for your consideration. Louis Showers is pastor of the Grace Baptist Church in Washington, Indiana.
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Daviess County Right To Life Monthly Meeting is 
held the last week of each month at the Right To Life Of-
fice at 705 Troy Road. (Grace Baptist Church, Lower Level) 
Phone: 812-486-3658

Daviess County Right To Life Paper Drive is the first 
Saturday of February, April, June, August, October, De-
cember from 9 AM till 2 PM at the Tractor Supply park-
ing lot (old K-Mart lot). Other pick up points around the 
county are from 9-12 noon. If you can help, call Louis 
Kavanaugh at 486-3658. It would be greatly appreciated.

To Contact Congressman Larry Bucshon:
1005 Longworth House Office Building,
District of Columbia 20515-1408 
Phone: (202) 225-4636 Fax: (202) 225-3284 Web Site: 
www.bucshon.house.gov

Keep Up with Right to Life News by 
Going to the Following Web Sites:

If you wish to keep up with the Right to Life happenings go 
to our web site at www.daviesscountyrtl.com for all the lat-

est information. You can look at past newsletters by clicking 
on the tab News Resources, then select Newsletters. We have 
newsletters online all the way back to January of 2011. You 
can get Pro-Life news by clicking on Current Pro-Life Sites. 
So keep up on what is going on in the world of pro-life news 
by going to these news sites.

Headlines from the Pro-Life News
There is so much pro-life news in the headlines and we are 

going to give you just a few of them here. These are just a few of 
the many headlines of stories making the news in the pro-life 
newspapers.

Long-Time Pro-Abortion Democrat Becomes a Pro-
Life Republican: “Now I’m Thinking for Myself”

Planned Parenthood Won’t Comply With Trump’s 
Pro-Life Rule, Will Lose $60 Million in Tax Dollars

Parenthood Parenthood Fires CEO Leana Wen After 
10 Months, Wants More Aggressive Pro-Abortion 

Leader

Nancy Pelosi and Democrats Block Bill to Stop 
Infanticide For 72nd Time, Refuse Care for Babies 

Born Alive

Joe Biden Announces New Plan to Force Americans 
to Fund Abortions Up to Birth

Abortion Activists Vandalize Van Offering Free 
Ultrasounds to Pregnant Moms

Former Obama Adviser Admits Voters Oppose 
Democrats’ Abortions Up to Birth Agenda

Abortion at Heart of pro-abortion assault on Brett 
Kavanaugh

A pro-life organization offering free ultrasounds to pregnant 
mothers in need was vandalized Saturday, July 13, in Char-

lotte, North Carolina.
The mobile ultrasound unit, which is owned by Human 

Coalition, was parked near a huge, new Planned Parenthood 
abortion facility in the city, the Catholic News Herald reports. 
Trained medical workers use the vehicle to offer free pregnancy 
tests, ultrasounds and other information and support to preg-
nant moms.

During the night of July 11, the words “PRC LIES TO 
WOMEN” were painted in red across the side of the vehicle, 
according to the report. Local pro-life advocates informed the 
police, who are investigating.

Brian Fisher, president of Human Coalition, said they use 
the mobile ultrasound units to reach women in crisis.

“These mobile clinics are necessary because some women 
can’t get to our brick-and-mortar clinics when they are in crisis. 
They may not have transportation or may live too far away. So 
our mobile clinics go to them,” he explained in an email to sup-
porters. “But not everyone appreciates the compassionate care 
we provide for women.”

He said their pro-life organization regularly faces attacks 
from the pro-abortion movement. Fisher described how they 
have been censored on Twitter and the Apple App Store and 
volunteers and staff have been subjected to verbal abuse and 
threats – including one staff member who had a gun pulled on 
her.

“And the abortion movement has made it clear how they 
feel about us offering true hope and help to women in Char-
lotte,” he noted, referring to the vandalism.

For decades, Planned Parenthood’s Charlotte facility did 
not provide abortions; it only referred women to other facilities 
for them. However, that will change when it moves into its $10 
million new building.

The abortion chain wants to begin aborting unborn ba-
bies this summer in the city; however, the state Department of 
Health and Human Services had not approved its abortion clin-
ic application as of July 10, according to the News Herald.

Abortion Activists Vandalize Van 
Offering Free Ultrasounds to 
Pregnant Moms  Micaiah Bilger



Are you aware of what is going on in the our country today with states like New York passing laws so that 
babies can be killed all the way up to the time of birth? What will happen next—will they come for the 
elderly? Planned Parenthood and other pro-abortion groups are all a part of this! Please support the 

local Right to Life with your contribution to help in the fight to defend life at all stages. 

If you have not renewed your membership, now is the time!

Use this coupon to mail in your contribution. Mail to:

Daviess County Right To Life
P. O. Box 41

Washington, Indiana 47501

Phone 812-486-3658

Our office location is: 705 Troy Road, Washington, Indiana 47501

 Please accept my donation.

 Please accept my membership/renewal for year ($20 Individual, $25 Family, $50 Supporting).

Name:

Street:

City:	 State:	 Zip:	  

Phone:	 Email Address: 
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Right to Life Banquet

Thurs. Oct. 17, 6:30 PM

at Simon J. Graber Bldg.


